

City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, AL 35048-0345

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES July 27th, 2021

The City Council of the City of Clay met in regular session on Tuesday, July 27th, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. at Clay City Hall. Mayor Webster presided over the meeting and Ronnie Dixon served as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order and roll call was conducted as follows: Present: Councilors LeWayne Allen, Becky Johnson, Bo Johnson, Dean Kirkner, Chris Nail and Mayor Webster

Councilor Chris Nail led in prayer. Mayor Webster led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve the Council meeting minutes of July 13th, 2021. Councilor Dean Kirkner made a motion to approve the Council meeting minutes of July 13th, 2021, which was seconded by Councilor Bo Johnson and approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve tonight's Meeting Agenda. Councilor Dean Kirkner made a motion to approve tonight's Meeting Agenda, which was seconded by Councilor Chris Nail and approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve tonight's Consent Agenda. Councilor Becky Johnson made a motion to approve tonight's Consent Agenda, which was seconded by Councilor Kirkner and approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Under Reading of Petitions, Applications, Complaints, Appeals, Communications, etc., there were none.

Under the **City Manager's report**, Mr. Dixon reported on the Cosby Lake electro-shocking analysis. The findings show the fish population to be very low. The Davis Fish Farms recommendations were for stocking:18,000 Bluegill and 20,0000 shad. There will be a change to the signage for NO fishing. Manager Ronnie Dixon reported the Fund Balances as follows: General Fund \$1,196,610.37, Vehicle Registration \$6,994.40, Contractor Bonds \$155,962.16, Capital Fund \$602,428.17, 4 & 5C Gas Fund \$226,587.01, 7 C Gas Fund \$157,688.72, Rebuild Alabama Gas Fund \$88,692.90, Building Fund \$0.00, Paving Supplement Fund \$256,840.98, Reserve Fund \$1,750,000.00, BBT Fund \$29,883.04, BP Sports Income \$33,662.67, BP Sports Expenses (\$31,395.24).

Under Public Hearings, there were none.

Under **Resolutions, Ordinances, Orders and other Business.** Mayor Webster called for a motion to move to unanimous consent. *Councilor Bo Johnson made a motion to move into unanimous consent which was seconded by Councilor Becky Johnson.* The motion was put before the Council and a roll call vote was conducted with the results as follows: *Yeas: Councilors Allen, Johnson, Johnson, Kirkner, Nail and Mayor Webster.*

Mayor Webster introduced Resolution 2021-19 a Resolution to Adopting Annual Transportation Plan. Councilor Dean Kirkner made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-19 which was seconded by Bo Johnson. The motion was put before the Council and a roll call vote was conducted with the results as follows: Yeas: Councilors Allen, Johnson, Kirkner, Nail and Mayor Webster



CITY OF CLAY CITY COUNCIL MINUTES July 27th, 2021

Mayor Webster introduced Resolution 2021-20 a Resolution Declaring weeds to be a public Nuisance. Councilor Dean Kirkner made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-20 which was seconded by Chris Nail. The motion was put before the Council and a roll call vote was conducted with the results as follows: Yeas: Councilors Allen, Johnson, Kirkner, Nail and Mayor Webster

Mayor Webster called an end to Unanimous Consent.

Under Mayor and Council Comment, Mayor reminded citizens to be weather aware due to extreme heat.

Councilor LeWayne Allen gave shoutout to Public Works for Dug Hollow trash pickup.

Councilor Becky Johnson announced a new couple at the Senior Center. The food continues to be great.

Councilor Bo Johnson expressed thanks to Chief Coleman and Chris Horn for organizing the CPFD golf tournament. The Fall Festival this year will be held on October 31st on the Highschool football stadium. Councilor Bo Johnson introduced Joe Hobby of 7556 Surrey Lane to speak about The Celebrate Recovery Program based at Faith United Methodist Church. The Program informational meeting will be held at Faith United Methodist Church Sunday July 31st at 2:00 pm.

Councilor Dean Kirkner introduced Chris Horn to report on the Golf Tournament held on July 26th.

Councilor Chris Nail reported that there will be a breakfast for local Pastors to pray for our upcoming School year on August 9th. August 10th will be a luncheon for administrators and teachers and councilors are invited.

Under **Public Comments**, there were none.

There being no further business, Mayor Webster adjourned the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 6:38 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ronnie Dixon